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“Learn to do right. Seek justice.” 

Isaiah 1.17 

This week’s value: Justice 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Another busy, busy week in school. On Monday some of the 
children in Years 1 and 2 joined in with the AIM High Maths day 
with many other schools. Great fun was had by all! 
Also this week, the children have been rehearsing for the 
production of Aladdin, and the Year 6 Leavers’ Service. The 
production gets better by the day.  
 

The children in KS2 had their first time on the stage at Saltash 
Community School. They all took the change in their stride. Next 
week, we will have two rehearsals at the secondary school and 
then be ready to share with you all. The children are really excited 
as are the teachers. The production will take place on Wednesday 
and Thursday of next week. Can the children please start arriving at 
5pm in order for us to help them to get ready. We will be opening 
the doors for parents, carers and grandparents at 5.45pm. We are 
looking forward to seeing you there. 
 
On Thursday this week we had our ‘move up’ day. The children in 
school spent time with their new teacher for the morning. In some 
classes the children were asked to work out if statements were true 
or false. Shall we say there were some very interesting statements 
both from the teachers and children! We also welcomed some new 
children and their families to Bishop Cornish. It was great to see 
them fitting in so well. We are sure that they will soon feel part of 
our school family. 
 

Our children in Year 6 spent the day at their new secondary 
schools. We had some lovely feedback and are very proud of them 
for representing Bishop Cornish so well. 
 

Finally, on a sad note we lost Hattie, one of our guinea pigs, due to 
old age. Hattie had been here for several years and gave so much 
joy and comfort to the children. She will be sorely missed. 
 

I wish you all a lovely weekend and look forward to seeing you at 
the many upcoming events. 
 
Mrs Tracey Fletcher 

Dates for your Diary 

 

Monday 8th/Tuesday 9th 

July 

KS2 Rehearsals until 5pm at 

secondary school 

 

Wednesday 10th/ 

Thursday 11th July 

KS2 Production 6pm 

(children to arrive at 5pm) 

 

Monday 15th July 

Year 6 end of year trip 

 

Wednesday 17th July 

Leavers’ Service 

 

Thursday 18th July 

Leavers’ Assembly 

 

Friday 19th July 

Last day of term for the 

children 

Tuesday 3rd September 

INSET Day 
 

Wednesday 4th September 

Back to school 
 



 

 

 



 

Achievement Awards 
 
Richard in Reception Class for making 
huge improvements with engaging in 
class, trying new foods and helping 
himself to drinks throughout the day.  
 
Molly-Mae in Year 1 for her continued 
good efforts in all areas of school life. 
 
Molly in Year 2 for her amazing research 
on Cheetahs and then lions ready for our 
learning next week.  
 
Alfie in Year 3 who worked very well in a 
team using his geography and history 
skills to do some map reading to find old 
mining sites in the Tamar Valley. Well 
done Alfie. 
 
Poppy in Year 4 for working really hard in 
English and creating a detailed plan that 
showcased her creative ideas well!  
 
Moses in Year 5 has been working 
extremely hard lately, trying his best and 
approaching everything with 
determination, resilience and a smile. 
Well done. 
 
The Head’s Award in Year 6 this week 
goes to a lady who has stepped up into 
the role of Assistant to the Musical 
Director, taking charge of all the music 
for our production.  Katy, your time 
keeping, organisation and general 
attitude to your role has been 
phenomenal.  Well done Katy 😊 
 

 

Value Awards 
 

Annabelle in Reception Class for 
always treating everyone fairly and with 
respect and doing it with a smile on 
your face.  
 
Rosina in Year 1 shows the value of 
justice naturally. She is wise beyond 
her years and kind. 
 
 
Imogen in Year 2 for trying really hard to 
make the right choices and helping 
others to do the same.  
 
 
Dexter in Year 3 who has a very good 
sense of right and wrong and is a 
fantastic Year 3 role model. Well done 
Dexter. 
 
 

Ted in Year 4 for always demonstrating 
a fair attitude, treating those around 
him with respect and compassion.  
 
Kyla in Year 5 can always be relied 
upon to make the right choice in a 
situation, she has a strong sense of 
justice and is a great model of this 
value. Well done Kyla. 
 
Finley in Year 6 is always true to 
himself and fair to others.  He has been 
supporting his group in the production 
and ensures everyone is treated fairly 
and given credit for their hard work.  
Finley, you are always quick to ensure 
everyone is treated fairly and you are a 
good friend to everyone in our school. 



This week in school we have… 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week Year 2 have been having fun 

making up cheetah jokes and telling people 

about hunting cheetahs.  They have been 

problem solving in maths and finding out 

about survival in science.  They enjoyed lots 

of PE and learning more about different 

places of worship.  

 

This week we have been 

super writers and 

mathematicians along with 

having lots of extra fun.  

Year 6 have continued to be busy rehearsing their production of Aladdin, writing their 

scripts for their Leavers’ Assembly and practising for their Leavers’ Service!  They are 

being absolute stars in every sense and we are all very proud of their achievements.  

They have visited their next schools as part of their transition and all their handovers 

have been done.  I am already feeling very emotional and missed them terribly on 

move up day but I am also very proud of their accomplishments.  Way to go Year 6! 

 

This week in Year 3 the children have 

been combining their geography and 

history skills to explore the Tamar valley.  

They learnt how to use an ordinance 

survey map to search for evidence of 

mining in the Tamar valley, noticing how 

many sites there were, their location, and 

whether the  map showed that the mining 

was current or historical.  In maths they 

have been exploring angles, using ‘right 

angle measurers’ to investigate angles 

within the classroom.   

This week in Year 4 we have had a 

busy week starting to write our stories 

in English. In between English and 

Aladdin rehearsals, we have been 

learning about polygons in maths.  We 

looked at what a polygon is and the 

difference between an irregular and 

regular polygon. 

This week Year 5  have been really enjoying 

and participating fully in PSHE lessons.  This 

week they have been thinking about the 

changes of moving on.  We have been 

continuing our art project ‘Is graffiti art or 

crime?’  and looking at examples of political 

and emotive messages.  We’ve really enjoyed 

our PSHE sessions over the year. 

This week in Reception Class we have been 

recapping lots of the maths we have learned 

this year including adding, subtracting and 

shapes.  We have been starting to write 

postcards from the adventures that the snail 

and the whale went on and exploring a wider 

variety of language.  We also had our move 

up day to Year 1 and had an amazing 

morning.   
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